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May 17, 2011

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing on behalf of Phillip Hecksel, an outstanding alumnus, who has just received his Master of Business Administration degree.   

I have known Phil for more than twenty-five years since he received his Bachelor of Science degree in Mechanical Engineering in 1984 while I was President at Lawrence Technological University.  He possesses at least three characteristics which are of great value, as I see it, to prospective employers:

Phil is very intelligent, has a fine work ethic and is admirably persistent.  I attach great importance to the characteristic of persistence since, in Phil’s case, it means that he will never abandon a project short of completion.

While Phil was completing his Senior Project in Mechanical Engineering, his research led him to a very sophisticated statistical computer program called RS1.  He needed it to complete his extremely ambitious project.  RS1 was a product of the well-known firm Bolt, Beranek and Newman.  Unbeknownst to us, BBN, a most public spirited organization, was willing to provide RS1 to educational institutions for the price of $1000 as compared to the price of $25,000 charged to other users.

Phil not only provided us with this information but also worked with us to complete the process of obtaining the software.  University computer centers are always burdened  with heavy work loads and Phil’s persistence helped us immensely.  RS1 has been most useful to both faculty and students in subsequent years.

I trust that my comments clearly convey the picture that Phil Hecksel is, in the best sense of the phrase,   “a different sort of person.”  The organization fortunate enough to hire Phil will find that he works well with a team, “brings a lot to the table” and is an extraordinarily valuable asset to his employer!

If further information is required, I will be pleased to provide it.

Richard E. Marburger, Ph.D.                                                                                                       

 President Emeritus, Lawrence Technological University, Southfield, Michigan

E-mail:  rem1@ltu.edu;   telephone with voice-mail:  248-204-3506                                          
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